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GOVERNOR’S CABINET ON NONPROFIT HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

FRIDAY, JANUARY 25, 2013

STATE CAPITOL – ROOM 310

Cabinet members present:   Yvette Bello; Deborah Chernoff; Roberta Cook; Robert Dakers; Peter DeBiasi: Marcie Dimenstein; Terry Edelstein; Patrick Johnson, Jr.; Joette Katz; Terry Macy; Daniel O’Connell; Amy Porter; Maureen Price-Boreland; Patricia Rehmer; Nancy Roberts
Absent: Commissioner Arnone; Commissioner Bremby; William Carbone; Representative Cook; Commissioner Mullen; Commissioner Pryor; Anne Ruwet
Designees:   Monica Rinaldi for Commissioner Arnone; Kathleen Brennan for Commissioner Bremby; Julie Revaz for William Carbone; Katherine Lewis for Commissioner Mullen; Scott Newgass for Commissioner Pryor
Presenters:  Ron Cretaro, CT Nonprofits; Jeff Shaw, CT Nonprofits and Nonprofit Human Services Cabinet; Mary Anne O’Neill, CCPA

Guest:  Rep. Diana Urban
Meeting called to order at 10:03.  Agenda modified to accommodate schedules of speakers. 

Commissioner Pat Rehmer presentation - Sandy Hook Aftermath

DMHAS staff members were at the school the day of the attack and have been there since then.  They were part of a team assigned to families of victims and survivors and their duties included notification of impacted families.  On-going mission – make families and victims aware of resources available to them; they will remain in touch with the families long term.   Private nonprofit and state agencies worked tirelessly during this time.  The cooperation between private providers and state agencies – amazing.

Commissioner Joette Katz presentation -
Commissioner Rehmer has been on the forefront of the meetings with the survivors and victims’ families.   The reactions of the children run the gambit.  The Sandy Hook High School staff has been impacted - the school guidance counselors have been asked to be grief and support counselors.  Both Commissioners described their collaboration on mental health issues.   
Scott Newgass – discussed school and system issues.  
Nancy Roberts of United Way of Western CT has received $8M to date.  
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Terry Edelstein – The Governor established a Sandy Hook Advisory Commission, and the Legislature established a Task Force to focus on:  1) School Safety – 2) Gun Violence and 3) Mental Health.  Both allow for on-line posting of comments. 

Commissioner Katz provided information about DCF initiatives.   Her recent Legislative briefing was recorded on CT-N on January 24, 2013.  (slides available on Cabinet website)
Terry Edelstein welcomed Diana Urban, co-chair of the Children’s Committee.  Rep. Urban greeted the group and noted that she is also the co-chair of the Legislature’s Appropriations Committee RBA Sub-Committee
DCF Deputy Commissioner Libby Graham – outlined how DCF implements the directives they receive.
Presentation from Ron Cretaro, Executive Director CT Association of Nonprofits: 
Ron Cretaro – CT Nonprofits has over 500 nonprofit members - 275 providers with POS contracts.  He noted that this Cabinet is the envy of his colleagues across the country.  NP employee workforce comprises 11% of state’s workforce; they are concerned about further cuts in the budget – some cuts may be made disproportionately, some jobs will be cut back.  (see handout on Cabinet website)
Presentation from Jeff Shaw, Policy Director CT Nonprofits and Project Director Nonprofit, on the Human Services Cabinet – an association of statewide associations and large nonprofits -   which serves as a communication tool to the 3 branches of state government.  (See handout) 
Presentation from Mary Anne O’Neill, Director of Public Policy, CT Community Providers Association
CCPA supports a 7% COLA for nonprofit providers.  The association operates a preferred purchasing program for people with disabilities.  
Terry Edelstein returned to the printed agenda asking for a motion to accept the draft minutes of the December 14, 2012 meeting.  
Peter DeBiasi – suggested technical edits and recommended approval with these changes.   Deborah Chernoff moved adoption and Marcie Dimenstein seconded.  The minutes were approved as amended.
Terry Edelstein – discussed the recommendation made by the Cabinet in its October 1, 2012 report to raise the threshold on waiver of competitive bidding.  She recapped a discussion with co-chairs Anne Ruwet and Chris Andresen and Bob Dakers.  Of the 95 contracts under $100,000; only 17 could be affected by the proposed legislation.
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In addition, aside from the Work Group seeking to update the very old threshold of $20,000 there wasn’t any other faction clamoring for a change.  As a result, she and the Work Group co-Chairs recommended against pursuing a legislative change, unless there is a major rewrite of the POS statutes.
Peter DeBiasi – referred to a handout of the Work Groups and noted that there is a lot of work to be done. Goalof first meeting is to Review their charge and lay out a plan to meet it. .   At the next Cabinet meeting, each Work Group should be prepared to discuss what they expect to accomplish and any progress made to date.
Terry Edelstein -  If there are recommendations for the Governor –they need to be received by Sept 1st to be included for consideration in the midterm budget.

Work Groups will meet in this room immediately following adjournment.

Peter DeBiasi reminded members that there is a news conference at the LOB at noon regarding the release of the CT Poverty Report by The CT Association for Community Action in cooperation with the Dept. of Social Services and The CT Center for Economic Analysis. 

Motion to adjourn by Commissioner Macy; seconded by Yvette Bello – meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.

Recorder: 

Meg Riding, Executive Secretary

